
 

Radon Testing Status:   

 The District submitted our Radon plan to ODE 8/31/16. 

 Per the ORS 332.166-167 the District was responsible to test schools by 

January 1, 2021. 

 As of 11/17/16 all schools sites along with Knott have been tested. 

 Results of the tests:  

 Indy Safety, Inc. was the vendor to perform testing. 

 Sites tested (District Offices, 5 Schools and Knott); Middle School was 

not tested due to being a new facility. 

 How often is testing required – every 10 years. 

 Number of samples tested – 301. 

 Results by School/Site – 84% passed 16% being retested 

 Shaver – retest in 10 years – passed. 

 Prescott – 2 rooms to be retested – remaining 37 passed. 

 Sacramento – 3 samples damaged/voided so they will be retested - 

32 passed. 

 Russell – vendor suggests retesting entire school 35 samples - per 

discussion with vendor they think something might be wrong with 

test samples.  Tom and his staff also went thru the school to adjust 

the heating vents to ensure all open to assist with proper flow of 

air. 

 High School – will be retesting 6 areas were the test samples were 

missing and retesting 2 areas in the shell out area.  Of the 101 

tested 93 passed. 

 District Office / Transportation & Facility Building / Warehouse – 

Retest in 10 years. 

 Knott – Will be retesting 2 rooms plus gym – 34 samples passed. 

 Facilities Department will work with the vendor to retest all areas 

recommended by the report – projected time period will probably be 

after winter break. 

 

 


